
HOOFPRINTS
Therapeutic Riding of Tucson Fall 2020

Board of Directors

TROT Staff

Lori Medcoff, President
Peter Collins

Hiram-Jesus Felipe Cruz
Cindy Hanson

Courtney Holbrook
Samantha Holbrook

Kellie Johnson
Tanya Elise Mitchell
Deborah Anne Plum

Gary Reeve
David Stone

Deborah Ann Sweezy
Jeanette Wendt
Sarah Wheeler

Margaux DeConcini, 
Development Director

Laura Bissing, 
Volunteer Coordinator

Carolyn Ohrel, 
Administrative Assistant

Dora K. Brown, 
Program Director

Sophie Clymer,
Lead Instructor

Denice Angerhofer, 
Instructor

Sierra Ohrel, 
Licensed Mental Health 

Professional

Steve Ozee, 
FT Barn & Property 

Manager

Kim Kime, 
PT Barn & Property 

Manager

Nik Busarow, 
Barn Assistant

TROT Mission
To enrich the lives of 
people with special 

needs using 
equine-assisted 

activities and therapies 
to improve physical, 
mental, social, and 

emotional well-being.

Joining the TROT organization has brought back positive memories and emotions that I
experienced when I was principal at Flowing Wells Junior High School. The students in the 
Independent Life Skills program were enrolled at TROT and came out weekly for adaptive 
riding.  I saw firsthand how much my students and their paraprofessionals benefited from 
TROT programs. It brings a smile to my face remembering the confidence and 
social/emotional skills the students brought back to our campus.   After attending sessions at
TROT, one student in particular with limited verbal skills and many off-task aggressive 
behaviors at school was visibly more focused and more expressive with his peers.

Executive Director

practices to protect our community of volunteers, staff and participants. Social distancing is 
tricky for Sidewalkers and Horse Handlers. Therefore, it is important to use a mask and 
regularly sanitize your hands. The staff has established protocols for sanitizing surfaces,
saddles, equipment, and tools before and after each class.  Protocols for the new normal 
are being implemented and revisited constantly in order that we safely protect our 
participants, volunteers, staff, and visitors to our facility. 

With this pandemic continuing to spread in the community, the 
staff at TROT is taking precautions and making strides to re-open 
in the safest manner possible. Please understand that we are 
continually researching the CDC and Health Department
Guidelines and making changes to our protocols to meet the best 

practices to protect our community of volunteers, staff and participants. Social distancing is 
Guidelines and making changes to our protocols to meet the best 

practices to protect our community of volunteers, staff and participants. Social distancing is 

My vision for TROT is to continually honor the past and grow our programs in the post
pandemic environment. Businesses across the state and country are required to re-imagine 
how to best serve their customers and clients as services resume. That is no different here 
at TROT.  We will continue to meet the needs of our vulnerable participants through 
cooperation, kindness, and teamwork.  The horses at TROT are incredible partners for 
providing high quality therapy. We are truly in this together. I know that in my short time at 
TROT, personally I am thinking more clearly and feeling more centered.  Interacting with 
horses, passionate staff and volunteers is magical and mood altering!

stride at a time!

As my tenure at TROT gets underway, I look forward to building upon my relationships with 
public and private schools in the Tucson area in order to spread the message about how our 
PATH International Premier Accredited programs can benefit students with physical, social, 
and emotional disabilities. Our instructors are certified professionals who are passionate 
about serving those in need.  They have maintained a program of vigorous exercise and 
training of the TROT horses during this COVID down time. Currently, instructors and 
volunteers are gearing up the horses with ground schooling in preparation for our Fall 
Semester. Dora and Sophie have been in close contact with our participants during the 
quarantine. Most of TROT’s students are eager to return to classes which are slated to begin 
the week of September 28th.

It is a great honor to be selected as Executive Director of the 
TROT organization. I am excited about the opportunity to work 
alongside the passionate, professional staff, board of directors and 
team of volunteers to fulfill TROT’s Mission. The temperature is 
heating up right now and so is our TROT team.

Letter from the
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I look forward to welcoming you all back in phases as we get back to changing lives, one 



hearts & horses virutal un-gala

Due to the COVID-19 global pandemic, many of TROT’s events have been cancelled. This includes 
our annual fundraising gala which normally provides a significant portion of our annual income. 

Consequently, TROT has decided to move our 22nd Hearts & Horses Gala to a virtual platform that 
everyone can enjoy! 
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What is it about watching or grooming or 
riding a horse that calms me so? The sense 
of well-being that flows through me as I 
move the brush along Fiesta's flanks. The 
sense of hope I feel when Sir Lawrence 

responds to my leg or voice. The sense of 
success I feel in my volunteer role when my 
rider with autism can perform a task that 

last week was impossible. 
What is it about a horse...

What is it about a horse...
By Moira R., Veteran

Thank you to our generous supporters!

DON’T MISS OUT! TROT will be sharing testimonials, photos, sponsor appreciation and more 
through social media platforms such as Facebook, Instagram, Twitter, and LinkedIn. Be sure to 

enroll in our email newsletter for registration links and how-to help!

Mark your calendar to begin viewing the silent auction on Wednesday October 14th. This year, 
TROT’s silent auction items have a collective value of $250,000. This includes trips (local and far 

away), fine art, and spectacular jewelry. Your chance to bid on your favorite items starts at 6pm on 
Friday October 16th and will end Sunday October 18th at 6pm.

To make this virtual event possible, TROT is utilizing OneCause, an easy to use online platform that 
will make fundraising easy for everyone! Closer to the event, a link will be provided with a 

step-by-step guide which will allow you to view and bid on silent auction items from your computer 
or mobile device. With your help, TROT can reach our fundraising goal of $100,000. 

Save the expense of the suit and little black dress and instead TROT in PLACE on Saturday, 
October 17th! Spend the entire evening however you choose. Enjoy an overdue night in with friends; 

make dinner at home with the family; have a date night with your significant other; or a virtual 
company party with your colleagues. TROT is throwing a #TROTINPLACE house party! 



neigh-borhood news!
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We know that during these uncertain times with COVID-19 restrictions, it has been very difficult to 
isolate from the things we love, so we wanted to send you some updates on our beloved TROT herd.  

As you know, ensuring that all 11 horses have every physical and mental need met to the highest of our 
industry standards is no small task. Like many organizations in our community, our TROT staff family 
has really pulled together to meet this challenge!  Six days a week, our Program Director and Lead 

Instructor spend anywhere from three to four hours each morning ensuring that our horses are 
exercised, whether it be: ground schooled, lunged, or schooled under saddle.  Additionally, we are so 

fortunate to have non-program staff with equine experience and the passion to volunteer for TROT. 
Because of these joint efforts, we are happy to share some of the many accomplishments our horses 
have had during this time. All of the horses are looking forwarded to beginning their class work and 

even incorporating some new things into their ground schooling sessions!

Skittles has been 
working hard to get back 
his summer physique. He 

is now forward moving 
both in hand and under 
saddle and has even 
been re-introduced to 

long lining. As his 
exercise regiment 

continues to increase, he 
is becoming strong and 

more fit.

Tonka has made an 
amazing transformation 
and gets compliments 

from our veterinary team.  
He is also a very talented 
guy. He excels at trotting 
pole work, is easy going 

in hand, and loves human 
attention. He will become 

an amazing horse, 
especially for our 

Veterans and 
independent riders.  

Fish is ready to shine as 
our fall semester 

approaches. His ability to 
connect with his handler 

and respond to the 
gentlest cues is a 

beautiful experience. He 
will be such an amazing 

model for our horse 
handler trainings. 

Sir Lawrence is learning to 
shift his weight to his hind 
end and properly activate 
his muscles.  He has gone 

from being a horse that 
struggled when free 

lunged in the round pen, to 
being at ease on a lunge 
line and side reins!  He 

has also been introduced 
to trotting pole work, fascia 

release exercises, and 
ground stretches.  

TROT volunteers have always stood out as a group of hard-working, 
exceptional, and kind-hearted individuals. But it was not ever as clear as 
it is now that our volunteer team is absolutely unstoppable! This is a 
group that does not mind a bit of elbow grease. They think working in 
100-degree heat is just your average Tuesday morning. They put in 
three-hour days working in the sun, picking up mesquite beans to ensure 
our horses are not tempted. They are ready to return to help with 
classes—to sidewalk, to horse handle, to team captain. They come 
wearing smiles and masks asking how they can help amidst a global 
pandemic. We are truly fortunate to attract such a wonderful group, and 
we are ever thankful for their commitment to TROT and those we serve. 
As we approach the fall semester, we are eager to continue bringing 
back our volunteer force, creating more volunteer opportunities, catching 
up with old friends, and reaching out with socially distanced fist bumps 
and high fives.

Volunteer Update By Laura Bissing, Volunteer Coordinator

Herd Update By Dora Kafkaridou Brown, Program Director



stories from the saddle

BC has been riding at TROT for only a short time but has made 
overwhelming progress towards his goals. With his equine companion, 
Fiesta, BC works on improving fine motor control, communication skills 
and following directions with minimal prompting. In the beginning of the 

semester, BC’s excitement for riding impacted his ability to stay 
focused and attentive to his environment and routine.  At the end of the 

semester, BC was able to focus and safely complete his routine of 
checking in with the instructor and his volunteers, putting on his 

helmet, and waiting his turn to mount his horse without any prompts. 
BC’s instructors have also seen great improvement in his 

communication skills, patience level and his ability to follow multi-step 
directions. As a result, BC has also experienced an increase in 

confidence, attention and memory.

Since joining TROT over a year ago, MM has made tremendous strides 
in not only his personal goals but also in his horsemanship and riding 

skills. MM and his equine companion, Carmela, have worked to 
increase his balance and coordination, as well as improve his use and 
understanding of social cues in different settings. Now, when MM has 
questions, he asks for clarification and initiates conversation with his 

peers, volunteers and instructors. MM's riding skills have shown 
incredible improvement over the last year as a result of his improved 

coordination and core strength, understanding of sequencing and 
following multi-step directions. He is able to effectively communicate 
with his horse without assistance from volunteers. MM's confidence 
when riding is remarkable and watching him advance in the program 

has been a joy to see.  

As a recognized Premiere Accredited Center through the Professional Association of 
Therapeutic Horsemanship (PATH) International, TROT is held to the highest 

standards. Every year, the TROT staff reviews over three hundred standards to 
verify that we are meeting all the criteria to maintain our status. As a PATH Premiere 

Accredited Center, the entire operation (programs, property and administration) 
undergoes a thorough audit every five years to ensure that all of the required 

standards are met.  Additionally, TROT's instructors are certified through PATH and 
are required to complete a minimum of twenty continuing education hours annually 

on a variety of topics including: disability and mental health education, equine 
welfare, and advanced horsemanship training. 

AR has been riding in TROT’s adult adaptive riding program for three 
years. AR is diagnosed with a rare syndrome that affects the symmetry 

of her body, her behavior, and her cognitive abilities. AR works hard 
with her equine companion, Carmela. Together they have been able to 

meet AR’s goals of increasing strength on the left side of her body, 
problem solving, and social skills. Over time, AR has learned and 

excelled in many riding skills including: direct reining, halting, two-point, 
and sitting the trot. AR has also shown improvements in her ability to 

manage change and process different situations throughout her session. 
She problem solves her tasks at hand and appropriately expresses her 
wants and feelings. AR is always willing to be a supportive voice for her 

peers and TROT.  
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• Improved social skills
• Development of respect 
 for animals & nature
• Healthy relationship 
 building 

Social Benefits
• Improved balance, strength, 
 range of motion
• Improved coordination,  
 motor skills & faster reflexes
• Improved respiration & 
 circulation
• Sensory integration

Physical Benefits
• Sense of well-being
• Greater self-confidence
• Improved risk-management 
 abilities
• Emotional control and 
 self-discipline

Psychological Benefits
• Improved listening skills & 
 focus
• Improved sequencing, 
 patterning, motor planning 
 skills
• Increased visual & spatial 
 perception

Cognitive Benefits



with gratitude to our donors
July 2018 through June 2020

TROT appreciates the hundreds of generous individuals, businesses, foundations, and community groups who make TROT 
possible through their financial and in-kind donations. Your name is most likely among them, and we thank you.
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TROT Founders Club
$50,000 & Greater
Bill and Nancy McGibbon
Gary and Colleen Reeve
 
TROT Director’sCircle
$10,000 - $49,999
Frank and Laurel Brown
Bettye Geurin Burns
Gloria Stanford
Bonnie Beckmann
Ester Mazzarelli
Nancy Clark
Irene C Lawver
Tim and Lori Medcoff
Hal and Jeanie Byrd
Brian Marchetti
Courtney Holbrook
Debra Haddock
Don and Anne Lieberman
 
TROT Visionaries
$5,000 - $9,999
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Steve Hester
Bruce Irby and Sharon Bundy
John and Mercy Rhodes
Rory Jelks
Martha Seger
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TROT Pioneers
$2,500 - $4,999
George and Peggy Wilson
David and Linda Stone
Mel Jenks
Judy Tocco
Jeanette Wendt, MD
Karen Frey
Jay Zuckerman
Rick and Vicky Zoerb
George and Lisa Youngerman
Sandra Nathan
Susan Wick
John and Bettie Moser
Tom and Karen Keck
Sherry Cervi
Dick and Pat Goehrig
Chris and Leo Rocca
Jeff Willis and Ronna Fickbohn
 
TROT Innovators
$1,000 - $2,499
Catherine Jean McNeill
Chet and Kathleen Nowak
John and Phyllis Capp
Sandra Brantley
Stephen and Sue Przewlocki
Kay Juhan
Paul and Laura McKneight
Art and Ellen Schumann
Carl and Susie Campbell
Kathy Norton
Jim and Fran Allen
Mark and Janine Irvin
Dave and Cynthia Combs
Carole Weamer
Marian Enriquez
Sandy Snodgrass
Victor Schneider
Alexandra Miller
Steve and Kathy Kiepe
Hank & Barbara Peck

Clarence and Cindy Johnson
Christina Kiefer
Tony and Rhonda Valentino
Mike and Beth Kasser
Denise Beatte
Michael and Carol Parker
Walter and June Rogers
Scott Marble
Robert Tower
Arthur Herbst
Tonya Davidson
Derek and Karen Lawrence
Angelique George
Jerry Bell
Bobby and Debbie Rich
Thom and Kathy Mansur
Steve and Evelyn Strong
Sarah McKenzie and Mark Conrad
Mike and Barbara Conaway
Karen Matson
Mariann Ernst
Thomas Nieman
Chandler Kelsey
Cheryl DePaula
Amy Adams
Ken and Judy Riskind
Lorelei Greco
Taylor and Susan Payson
Paula Madden and Bob Gordon
Ralph and Ruth Houkom
Diane Hall
Anita Altier
Mike and Janet Rowe
Erin Croft
Cathy McElroy
Beth Borozan
Patricia Jones
Lawrence W Ring
Tim and Diane Meyer
Gary and Jessie Van Ness
Jim and Louise Glasser
Jim and Vicki Click
Ray and Mary Bernal
Joe Salois
Cathy Sachs
Iris Houlihan
Dormer Turnbull
Gail Spiegler
Sheryl North
Carolyn Masters
Nancy Galdi
 
TROT Partners
$500 - $999
Rob and Lynne Van Sice
Ken Peoples
William and Linda Cross
Charles Spies
Larry and Cheryl Dreyer
Barbara Rector
Myriam Gasparini
Emma McNall
Robert Franke
Maryann Carpenter
Lynn Eichling
Robin King
Robert and Millicent Corwley
James and Julie Turney
Gary and Fran Tuell
Garvin and Lucinda Larson
Scott and Julie Laird
Diane Galloway and Joe Blondheim
Robin Benso
Crystal Rider

Victoria Mills
Steve Mason
Martin Hass
Jack Harmon
Christopher Dillon
Robert Denison
Bob Schacht
Joe DeVrier
Bill and Sandi Moomey
Jay and Mary Siegfried
Michael and Cynthia Burke
Deborah Runde
Valerie Robertson
Leslie Perkumas
James Huddleston
Richard Boyle
Cheryl Bennett
Margaret Allen
Albert Puckett
Alice Goddard
Marian Horchar
Albert and Cynthia Hanson
Denise Donahue-Argraves
William Ohl
Kim Black
Crystal Corzatt
Peter and Michelle Knorre
Sergey and Natalya Seroukhov
Tracy Jordan
Mark Yungbluth
Robert and Sharon Baker
Bill and Mary Singer
Liz Kanter Groskind
Deborah Van Scoyk
Nanci Shelton
John Evans
Kathleen Wahl
Peter and Deborah Collins
Steve and Sandy Lindquist
Gary Denny
Howard and Marlies Terpning
Dave and Judy Efnor
Carol Rowe
Jeanne McDonald
James Clary
Peggy Abbs
Curt and Meg Pradelt
Robert Lamar
Ray and Cindy Cusack
Brian Chase and Jackie Lanni
William and Mary Bull
Ann Baldwin and Tim Secomb
Robin Stirn
John and Mimi Moffatt
Gunter Schmidt
Brad Hinton
Ruth Transue
Bill and Leigh Pattalochi
Diana Madaras 
Miro Tymosiak
Lesley Rich
Rita Waltrip
Bonita R Peretti
Corky and Carole Collins
Dave and Kim Cela
Patrick and Betsy Barrasso
Hal and Debbie Ashton
Anne Sisson
Ty Morita
Pat Lucas
Bill Ingram
Becky Roberts
Marian Munsinger
Steve Mott

Friends of TROT
Up to $499
Siobhan Perkins
Richard and Linda Griesser
Robert Valentine
Raul and Chris Bejarano
James and Joyce Murray
James and Sandra Jacobson
Robert and Judy Chapman
Deborah McCullough
Beverly Gibson
Diane Levey
David & Marilee Crumley
Deborah Chisholm Scott
James and Marcy Boles
Jerry and Betsy Samaniego
Michael and Lynn Harris
Dean and Nancy Elofson
Doug and Karen Cromey
Amy Charlton and Pat Dunleavy
Debra Scott
Kendall Walsh
Jim Saldin
Irene Perelli
Madelyn Olander
Anna Maiden
John Williams
Rachel Sweitzer
Howard Gabbert
Mitchell Chase
Denice Angerhofer
Rexene Andrle
Barb Heller
Helen Weber
Gail Gibbons
Joanna Gradillas
Celia Burkel
JC and Diane Van Vessem
David McCallum
Dawn Flusche
Judith Ferrig
Randy Nevarez
Dave and Sharon Heaton
Debra Stern
Scott Morgan
Tammy Nakonechny
April Kovari
Barry and Leahrae Stewart
Keith and Maria McElroy
Bill and Mary De Stefano
Michele Romane
Cathryn Tarazon
Roger Hickey
George and Laura Smearman
Joyce Nelson
Barry and Elaine Knutson
Sydney Arner
Jack and Kathy Mallgren
Karen Young
Kevin and Judy Larson
George and Jean Davies
Pamela Traficanti
Gillian Steel
Michele Morita
James Jutry
Cheryl Henderson
Jack Goodman
Paula Dunn
Lyric Kite
Thomas Bartolo
Mark Meredith
Leanna Phillips
Coralyn Stahn
Sherry Daniels



HOOFPRINTS |  Fall 2020  |  6

Sydney Renee Kerr
Tim and Lil Vayhinger
John P. & Helen S. Schaefer
Tom and Pat Koester
John and Aline Goodman
Fil and Karen Barrera
Robin Mercer
Tom Dowling
Becky Noel
Robert Hickox
Dianna Guilinger
Nancy Day
Charles K Curto
Christopher Ray
Chris Shireman
Steve and Dorothy Lance
Donna and Mark Berger
Lynn and Shelene Taylor
Bobby and Celeste Cacolici
Gloria Hirsch
Al Olbeter
Nancy Goodwin Farina
Carla Transue
George and Ellie Masek
David and Judi Rogaway
Phil and Connie Volk
Bob and Amy Schowengerdt
Heather Rowe and Randy 
Hutchison
Frank and Eleanor Nelson
Jonathan and Elinor Lewis
John and Carol Koretz
Roland and Joan Hoch
Don and Barbara Carrig
Perry and Linda Burback
Dennis and Vonnie Bergquist
Janis Sollenbarger
Bonnie Wehle
Jane Turcotte
Frank Skubis
Cathy Quesnell
Andrew Phillipsborn
Doris Medicott
Gary Kordosky
Josephine Di Gennaro
Dana Cook
Stacey Brady
Aida Algosaibi-Stoklos
Diana Worthen
Andy Stein
Jean Schroeder
Honey Mason
Barbara Kahn
Bruce Daley
Sally Carson
Nancy Jacques
Chris Nebel
Jay Burhans
Eleise Brown
Peter Powers-Lake
Ian Horvatits
Kathy Fejes
Tammy Trefts
Heidi Bergmann
Terry Zimmerman
Sharon Wright
Scott Forgues
Anita Iotti
Cindy Tank
Lynda Weigel-Firor
Liz McCusker
Elizabeth Richardson
Yvette Kent
Peggy Liska
Mac Tank
Kim Kime
Kathy Sawyer
Marcia Radke
Roy and Cathy Tullgren
Maria Patterson
Donna Treadaway
Scott and Nancy Ellis

Ryan and Marla Ayers
Dawn Shemensky
Diane Reid
Mary Boyd
Donna Gibbs
Gene Genematas
Gary and Jeana Hodges
Anne Hargreaves
Al McDonald
Lee Morrison
Grant Marsh
Dora Kafkaridou
Samantha Holbrook
Gene Goodwillie
Marie Geraci and Daniel Wolfe
Magdalene G. Ochart
David and Gail Lovitt
Kathleen Gustavson
Kimberly Ryan
Stephen Chenoweth
Patti Zimmerman
Ashley Kimberlin
Teresita Flores
Maurice and Shirley Sevigny
Steve J Marecek
Dan and Kim Pinda
Shorty and Clarie Pemberton
Steve Marten and Ann 
Marsh-Marten
Bob and Marilyn Klepinger
Dale and Evelyn Kleinhans
Bobby and Norma Gentry
Steven and Martina Frost
David and Diana Freshwater
Al and Margaret Fowler
Bruce and Jenny Felber
Tom and Honey Lou Elliott
Arthur and Pamela Deters
Sheldon and Jacque Clark
Doug and Susie Butler
Peter and Debbie Backus
Jim Patterson
Marcelo Lujan
David Halvorson
Michael Gats
Robert Devore
Lizbeth Blackwell
Nancy Vlassis
Diane Snyder
Laine Sklar
Sara Sisco
Catalina Sherwood
Bob Sharp
Ellen Patterson
David Park
Steve Ozee
David Nichel
James Lubinski
Dorothy Lohman
Bonita Lohman
Christine Hudena
Joe Hernandez
David Heaps
Harlan Goudy
Ed Fickas
Sherrie Dishroon
Frank Dahl
Kenneth Burr
Linda Blair
Caroline Warner
Joanne Triplett
Bud Tate
Georgia Rice
Betty Ohr
Barb Kuelbs
Michael Kintz
Linda Down
Karen Disbrow
Janice Davenport
Margaret Crary
Marlayne Burton
Michael and Janet Teodori

Patrick and Shannon Murphy
Eric and Shirley Geile
Christopher Wolf
Heidi Christopher
Ruth Parker
Sally Digges and Bill Haramija
Karen Lubinski
Jeff Spier
Ernie and JoAnn Kuehn
Magdalena Moreno
Laura Ostasiewski
Lois McCartney
Christy O'Quinn
Lauren Pettey
Daniel Gregory
Murray and Honey Manson
Thomas and Judith Cundiff
Robert and Kathleen Buettner
Roni Landsberg
Dara Davis
Carolyn Ohrel and Bob Richards
Fernando Lopez
Diane Mulligan
June Stack
Deborah L Childress
Darron Mickelsen
Demaretta Rush
Christina Fell
Rick Croissant
Cynthia R Sheaffer
Michael Denigris
Geoffrey Womer
Robert and Marti Zoerb
Ed and Marti Slowik
Dane Skinner and Clare Creighton
Dave and Mary Parnell
Frank and Lori Masucci
Mark and Mary Lou Frankel
Frank and Rebecca Barraza
Steven and Gail Barker
Deborah Snite
David Shirk
Jeanine Derby
Jerry Tappero
Thomas Shoemaker
Jane Morgan
Jan Howard
Katlyn Campbell
Yvette Bolla
Stan Bauer
Robert Miller
Marilyn McCrindle
Dorothy Kaiser
Trucynda Hawkins
Joan Converse
Judith Butler
Jan Bell
Arthur and Sharon Triester
Christopher Benso
Sofia MacCullagh
Eric Zimmermann
Sharon Brown
Allan and Donna West
John and Margaret Simons
Deborah Kimball
Kris larsen
Gretchen Dickson
Ed and Grace Ciotti
Elson and Cindy Alvarez
Amy Pugliese
Pamela Funfsinn
Barb Rickert
Charles and Marilyn Herb
David and Diane Balanoff
Mark Scheffler
Susan Tiss
Warren Van Nest
Miriam Huber
Marilyn Miller
Sarah Perkins
Ann Bogle
Megan Black

Bonnie Van Gorder
James Zimmerman
Margery Rubin
Vaughn Nezelek
Robin Mendez
Ann Forwood
Kim Smathers
Jodie Miller
Ray and Sheila Birch
Dean Moeller
GeeGee Larrington
Leber Schlesinger
Courtney Manker
Jeanne Anderson
Walter and Isabel Nash
Chuck and Heather Wunder
Rob and Marla Skinner
Ernest and Carol Manuel
Jeff and Allison Keeme
Wally and Liliana Armer
Lynne McGregor
Vicki Grimard
Rich Young
Tara Whaley
Christopher Utter
Richard Syres
Elise Schonberger
Arthur Roth
Bruce LaRose
Raymond Hanson
Jack Dillon
Charles Connoy
Linda Christopherson
Ann Pearson
Vicky Morter
Susan Fornelius
Eileen Moran
Allison Bain
Alex Tovar
 
Goods & Services
Adobe Veterinary Center
Alan Little
Alexandra O'Leary
Alfonso Olive Oil
Allegro School of Music
Allison Rockefeller
Amy Zuckerman
Ana Ortiz
Ann Alden
Antigone Books
Asta Klohe
Barbara Tarrish
Becky Noel
Betsy Checchia
Beyond Bread
Bill Moomey
Billy Schoenberg
Biltmore Studios
Bonnie Humm
Bradford Renaissance Portraits
Brenda Jahnke
Brenda Koedyker
Brenda Peo-Ohrel
Brighton Collectibles
Brit Zarin
Buffalo Trading Post
Callaghan Vineyards
Canyon Ranch
Carol Bratt
Carolyn Jones
Carolyn Masters
Caruso's Restaurant
Casa Kira
Catalina Well & Pump
Chandler Kelsey
Cheryl Crowley
Chris Weiss
Cloud Funaro
Colleen & Gary Reeve
Courtney Holbrook
Debra Haddock
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Five ways you can HELP:Donate

Volunteer

Collect and Donate In-Kind Supplies

Support TROT on Social Media

Consider a Planned Gift

Therapeutic Riding of Tucson is almost entirely funded with private contributions and does not rely on 
government funding. When you donate to TROT you can recieve an  Arizona Qualifying Charitable 
Organization Tax Credit of up to $400 if fi l ing as a single individual and up to $800 if fi l ing a joint return. 

Therapeutic Riding of Tucson engages more than 170 volunteers each year through a wide array of 
individual and group opportunities. Help is always needed for program assistance, barn and property 
maintenance, and fundraising. Contact the Laura Bissing at 520-749-2360 x612 or email 
volunteer@trotarizona.org for more information.

More than 300 people a week are in and out of the TROT property, so we always need everyday items! 
Generous volunteers and donors think of TROT and toss an extra item in their shopping baskets - and 
you can believe it helps us a lot! Gifts of this kind allow us to use donated funds for program needs 
instead of purchasing everyday items. 

You can help ensure that TROT is able to provide services in the future by including TROT in your will or 
estate plans or through current income investments such as a charitable gift annuity.

Social media is a great way for you to stay updated with all things TROT and is also a great opportunity 
for you to pass along the Power of TROT! Follow us on all social media platforms @TROTarizona!

Legacy Society
TROT recognizes and honors those who have chosen to 

support our programs and services through their wills, estate 
plans or life-income agreements.

The Trust Estate of Dave and Mary Ann Elwood
The Estate of Carole E. Kellogg

Monthly Donors

IBM Employee Contribution
Kenneth Peoples

Gary Denny
Sherry Daniels
Sandra Brantly

Goods and Services Continued
Desert Son
Diana Madaras
Diane Hall
Diane Harned
Diane Nocella
Dick Goehrig
Don Tewart
Donna Whitman
Doris Leacy
Easy Care Inc
Edward Sommers
Eegee's
Eileen Moran
Elena Willets
Emma McNall
Eric Lee
Flash in the Past Studio
Frank Brown
Funtasticks Family Fun Park
Gadabout Resource Center
Gail Goode
George Bubany
George Wilson
Golf N' Stuff
Grant Marsh
Green Valley Pecan Company
Greg White
Hal Byrd
Helen Clark
Holy Cow Tack & Feed
International Wildlife Museum
Jackie Bradley
JC Van Vessem
Jean Moore

Jeanette Wendt, MD
Jeanne Anderson
Jenny Altamirano
Jim Mulligan
Joanne Triplett
Jodie Miller
Jonathon's Cork
Josie Bauman
Judy Guillot
Julia Blasé
June Clark
Karen Lake
Karen Napier
Kathleen Holbrook
Kathy Meindl
Kendra Scott at La Encantada
Kim Boswell
Kim Kime
La Jolla Diamonds and Gems
Lauren Bucciarelli
Laurence Lof Financial 
Advisors
Lenor LaVelle
Leonard Anderson
Lindsey Fera
Lisa Krikawa
Loretta Rowley
Lori Medcoff
Louise Glasser
Mandy Larrison
Marian Dawley
Marie Geraci
Mark Russell
Marriot University Park Tucson
Maurice Sevigny

Maury Kauffman
Maya Palace
Medicine Man Gallery
Meg Kaupp
Meg Linton
Michael Lent
Michelle Knorre
Mike Conaway
Mike Schreiner
Mildred and Dildred Toys
Morris Air National Guard Base
Nancy Day
Nancy Fox
Nancy Holmes
Nina Meza
Old Tucson
Omni Tucson National Resort
Pamela Deters
Patricia Jones
Patrick Connor
Paul Dias
Paul McKneight
Peter Gallo
Peter Wells
PRP Wine International
Quality Pottery
Rainey's Luggage
Reata Equine Veterinary Svs.
Reid Park Zoological Society
Rick Zoerb
Risky Business
Rob Skinner
Robert Dawson
Robert Hickox
Robert Walleck Jr.

Robin Looney
Roxane Simpson
Ryan Brown
Samantha Holbrook
Sandra Gibeault
Sandra O'Hern
Scott Jones
Skate Country
Sonoran Sun Stables
Southwest Canyon Creations
Stephanie Drake
Steve Hester
Steve Mason
Steve Ozee
Strater Hotel
Susan Scott
Susan Van Ert
Tammy Nakonechny
Tavolino Ristorante Italiano
Texas Roadhouse
The Mini Time Machine Museum of 
Miniatures
The Seasoned Woman
Thomas Keck
Tim Vayhinger
Tohono Chul
Troy Little
Tucson Botanical Gardens
Tucson Roadrunners Hockey Team
Tucson Rodeo Committee, Inc
Tuller Trophy and Awards
Westward Look Wyndham Grand 
Resort
White Stallion Ranch
Xanadu Ranch Getaway Guest Ranch

The Trust Estate of A. Neil & Patricia DeAtley

These individuals have designated TROT as a beneficiary in 
their will or other estate planning documents:

The ongoing support of monthly donors gives TROT the 
financial security to continue providing life-changing 
services for children, adults, and military veterans.



8920 E Woodland Road
Tucson, AZ 85749
(520) 749-2360

Visit us on the web

www.trotarizona.org

Therapeutic Riding of Tucson | 8920 E Woodland Road | Tucson, AZ 85749 
(520) 749-2360 | Fax: (520) 749-2360 | www.trotarizona.org

Yes! I Would Like to Make a Difference!
Payment Options:

I have enclosed my check payable to 
Therapeutic Riding of Tucson.

Card Number

Exp. Date        CVV        SignatureTo give online, visit: trotarizona.org/donate

Enclosed is my gift of:
      $15        $50        $150        Other $________      $15        $50        $150        Other $________      $15        $50        $150        Other $________      $15        $50        $150        Other $________      $15        $50        $150        Other $________

Name

Address

Please charge my credit card.
Visa          MC          AmEx          DiscoverVisa          MC          AmEx          DiscoverVisa          MC          AmEx          DiscoverVisa          MC          AmEx          Discover

A monthly gift of $ ______________
 on the      1st or       15th of each month. on the      1st or       15th of each month. on the      1st or       15th of each month.

Giving Options:
I would like my gift to be used:

Wherever needed most
For TROT programs:

Heroes on Horses
Equine Facilitated Psychotherapy (EFP)
Therapeutic Riding for Children
Therapeutic Riding for Adults

Horse Support
TROT General Scholarship Fund
TROT Designated Scholarship for a specific student 
____________________________________________

______________________________________

______________________________________

______________________________________

______________________________________
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